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Hello Friends,

Happy New Year! My family and I hope everyone had a
festive December and is doing well into 2020. Wasn't our
Chanukah party fun? We had the best latkes, great
desserts, and wonderful music. Thank you, Deb Levitz,
for honoring us with your collection of menorot.  Thank
you so much to everyone who helped!

Our 5th annual Stoughton Christmas Party was the finest
yet. We served a total of 215 Stoughton residents,
Stoughton first responders, and ATC volunteers. This
year, the Shriner's Clowns came to entertain the children
and children-at-heart adults.  A special thank you to ALL
OUR VOLUNTEERS!

As I reflect upon my first six months as ATC president, I
want to report on a few updates and the progress our
teams are making this year.

● First and foremost, I am very appreciative for the
efforts by all our members helping whenever
asked.

● Enrollment at our Rabbi Gerson and Temple Beth
Emunah South Area Religious School is up over
last year, and our Adult Education Team
continues to offer programs and learning
experiences for our families.

● We received 99 gifts to our High Holy Day appeal
totaling $20,500. Remember that there are
always opportunities to give!

● We continue to leverage our relationship with
USCJ to envision the future through leadership
development, strategic planning, and learning.

Our President’s Message

Annual Community Dinner Diane and Bob Cohn   Helayne Magier
ATC Judaica Shoppe Lynne Rosenbloom   Sandy Stogel
Bingo Leslie Boyle   David Schulze
Bingo Cafe Marcia Boland-Wells
Blood Drive Howard Levenson
B’nai Mitzvah Paula Gaffin
Book an Event Maria Woolf
Brotherhood David Schulze   Stu Weiner
Building and Grounds   David Schulze
Bulletin David Steinberg
Communications Emily Prigot   Rob Yunich
Development and Special Events  David Lurie
Finance and Budget Fred Sussman
Financial Assistance  Howard Levenson

Israel Engagement   Michael Shain
Jewish Family Table Elliot Rosen
Lifelong Learning   Arthur Arkanase   Michael Shain
Member Services Bob Cohn   Marv Asnes
Ritual  Everett Levenson   Rob Vazzana
School Sheryl Asnes
Sisterhood  Madeleine Lewis   Cindy Smith
Scrip  Sheryl Asnes   Wendy Schulze   Helayne Magier
Tree of Life Cindy Smith
Webmaster  David Steinberg
Youth and Family Education
              Sheryl Asnes   Lesley Bornstein   Madeleine Lewis   Nancy Hait
Youth and USY   Lesley Bornstein

Team Leaders

Contact any of the above through the ATC office - 781-344-8733 or office@atorah.org

Continued on page 5
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From the Rabbi’s Desk
Jews live according to the rhythm of two different
calendars - the secular and the sacred. To a certain extent,
living by both of them leads to a kind of schizophrenic
experience. The night of December 31 is an exciting time
in one tradition, but meaningless in the other. And, at the
same time, the first of Tishrei takes on cosmic meaning
for the Jews, but has no meaning for the secular world.

According to the Mishnah, there are four different new
years: one for kings and festivals, one for cattle, one for
years (sabbatical and jubilee), and one for trees. On
February 10, we will observe Tu B'Shevat, the New Year
for trees.

In the context of the rhythm of our secular calendar,
celebrating a new year for trees in the dead of winter
seems, at best, incongruous. The trees around us are bare,
their green leaves turn brown or fall off, branches sway
perilously in winter winds, and winter descends upon us.

But, Tu B'Shevat reminds us that the rhythm of the Jewish
calendar, our frame of reference, is ever present in our
lives. Even though we may find ourselves in the dead of
winter here in New England, in Israel, where is it also
winter, the first and earliest harbinger of spring has
already arrived.  As that famous Tu B'Shevat song says,
"Hashkediah Porahat – The almond trees begin to bloom
and the sun shines."

In Israel, one can see the first hints of color that will fill
the landscape in the coming months. Anyone who has
spent the winter in Israel knows that the incessant rain can

drain the spirit and numb the
hands. But Tu B'Shevat, like a
strangely warm day in March,
provides premonitions of better
and warmer days to come.

After the barrage of secular
holidays a few weeks ago, Tu
B'Shevat comes along to
remind us that we are Jews
and that we are connected to
our land and to our faith. As we continue in the new
century and battle the effects of assimilation, Tu B'Shevat
is a healthy reminder for the need to strike a balance
between living in the secular word and finding meaning
and sustenance from the spiritual world.

I think it would be a wonderful idea to keep this in mind as
we prepare to celebrate Tu B'Shevat this year. If Tu
B'Shevat is true to its secular date, it will, in all probability,
be cold outside. But if we allow the sacred calendar of the
Jewish year to work its magic on us, maybe, just maybe,
we can imagine how good it will be to feel warm and for it
to be spring-like, with almond trees on bloom and G-d's
blessings descending upon earth.

Rabbi J

Fast of the 10th of Tevet
Asara B'Tevet/10th of Tevet, which falls on January 7 this
year, is a minor fast day in commemoration of the
beginning of the siege of Jerusalem by the Babylonians in
588 BCE.  After two years of struggle, King
Nebuchadnezzar of Babylonia destroyed the First Temple,
built by Solomon, on Tisha B'Av in 586 BCE.  Thus, the
10th of Tevet became a day of national mourning and
fasting.  The fast begins at dawn and ends at night.

Tu B'Shevat
Hillel and his disciples declared the 15th of Shevat/Tu
B'Shevat, which falls on February 10 this year, a semi-
holiday.  It is colloquially known as Rosh HaShana
La'Ilanot (New Year for Trees) because, by this day in the
land of Israel, the annual rains have ended and a new cycle
of tree growth begins.

Tu B'Shevat is celebrated by the eating of various fruits,
especially the produce of the land of Israel.  In Israel
today, schoolchildren plant trees and are treated with
bokser (carob) to eat.For all your grocery shopping

use ATC scrip ...

It’s a Mitzvah!
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We hope everyone had a wonderful
Chanukah with their families and wish
you all a happy and healthy new year.

We are all so proud of Diane Thaler.
Sisterhood was honored to host her
book talk and signing. We have heard
so many great reviews of her
inspiring book. Thank you Diane,
for sharing your courageous journey
with us.

Our Chanukah Party was well
attended and a good time was had by
all. We had delicious latkes and
enjoyed sufganiyot (sweet donuts).
The Chanukah candles were lit and
we learned new facts about
Chanukah.

Our Shevat Rosh Chodesh Group
Meeting will highlight Tu B 'Shevat
and its celebration of Israeli fruits, at
our Tu B'Shevat Seder. The date will
be announced as the time grows closer.

Books and Bagels will meet on
Thursday, January 20th at 11:30 AM.

We will discuss The Song of Jade Lily,
by Kirsty Manning. Please join us.

Please support our Judaica Shoppe.
Sandy and Lynne have filled their
shelves with many beautiful items.
The Judaica Shoppe is open by
appointment. Please check our
display in the lobby to see our
merchandise. Please remember to visit
our Shoppe for your bar and bat

mitzvah  needs as well as for many
other beautiful items.

Please contact Sandy Stogel
(M_Stogel0101@msn.com) to make
an appointment. Sandy is usually at
ATC on Tuesday mornings with the
Senior Group.

Please contact Bev Barbell
(bbarbell@aol.com) for get well,
condolence, mazel tov, and cards
for almost any other occasion. The
money collected is used to provide
funds for ATC.

Sisterhood needs your help. We are
only as strong as our membership.
Please attend our events, help with
our functions and make suggestions
for a new ones.

Please contact us with any questions
or suggestions.

Madeleine Lewis
Cindy Smith
Co-Presidents

Sisterhood

Acknowledgement Cards
Sisterhood is now sending donation acknowledgement
cards.  Each card gratefully acknowledges a contribution
made, and is suitable for Condolence, Get Well, Mazel
Tov, or most any other occasion.

The cost of each card is $4.00 if purchased, or $4.50 if
mailed by the Sisterhood Card Coordinator.  All proceeds
benefit the ATC Sisterhood, which in turn, benefit our
congregation.

To learn more, or to have a card sent, please contact
Beverly Barbell, by email at Bbarbell@aol.com or by
phone at (781) 910-5527.

We hosted a talk and book signing with our very own talented
member Diane Thaler. The audience was inspired by her

insightful and inspiring commentary from her book,
(published by Stillwater Books)

mailto:M_Stogel0101@msn.com
mailto:bbarbell@aol.com
mailto:Bbarbell@aol.com
mailto:hslev@verizon.net
www.redcrossblood.org
mailto:president@atorah.org
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"Whoever saves a single life, it is as if he had saved the whole world,"
according to the Talmud.  But you can do better than that, because a
single blood donation can save one, two, or even three lives.

Please participate in the Red Cross Blood Drive that ATC is hosting in the
Upper Social Hall on Wednesday, February 19th, from 2:00 - 7:00 p.m.
To make an appointment or ask questions, contact Howard Levenson at
781-344-1380 or hslev@verizon.net.  You can also call the Red Cross at
1-800-733-2767 or visit redcrossblood.org.  It's OK to walk in without an
appointment, but you might have a longer wait.

Bring a Red Cross donor ID or a picture ID.  And before you come, drink
extra water, have a meal, and tell your friends.

The whole process takes about an hour, perhaps less.

Where else can you do so much good in so little time?

● ShulCloud, ATC's new software system, kicked off in January. Watch during the year as we debut a new
ATC interactive website.

● Our Communications Team is at work providing the publicity needed to tell the area about ATC. Keep up
with everything happening at ATC and in our community by visiting our website, the community calendar,
and, of course, Facebook.  Always hit the like button and share with your friends.

● And remember, there are always opportunities for each and
every one of our members to become more active. Never be
shy…it's fun!  Please feel free to speak with me or anyone
on the Executive Board, or the Board of Directors, to get
involved!

We look forward to building upon our momentum as we make our
way through the winter and into spring. Stay safe and warm!

Regards,

Bob Bornstein
president@atorah.org

Our President’s Message (cont.)

mailto:M_Stogel0101@msn.com
mailto:bbarbell@aol.com
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mailto:president@atorah.org


66 Ahavath Torah CongregationAhavath Torah Congregation

 Religious School News
Happy and Healthy New Year to you
and your family.

On Friday, November 15th, we all
watched proudly as our students led
Friday night services for our
congregation, and friends from
Temple Beth Emunah. Their skill and
enthusiasm was evident. They will
soon begin to prepare for our Shabbat
class service to be held on Saturday,
March 14th.

Our Chanukah Party was very
enjoyable. The children recited the
blessings, led some Chanukah songs,
and performed a short play. Thanks to
all those who helped.

The Tu B'Shevat Seder will be held on
Sunday, February 9th. We will
celebrate and taste  many fruits,
especially those grown in Israel. The
Torah praises seven fruits: barley,
wheat, figs, pomegranates, dates,
grapes, and olives.

The older class is participating in a
program called Hebrew in Harmony.
We examine prayers, talk about their
meaning, recite them, and relate them
to our lives. We are finishing the first
three lines of the Sh'ma and will go on
to the V'Ahavtah after the break.

We are also involved in an interactive
program called Hebrew Alive, a
conversational study guide. The
students have learned some basic skills
such as how to ask a person’s name
and how to ask how they are feeling,
and answer these questions. They are
now learning to count to 12.

The younger children have continued
to learn to read and write Hebrew. It is
amazing to see how far they have
progressed. They made hand
menorahs and actual menorahs that
they can use for many years to come.

Thank again to all who help make our
school run so smoothly. Your help is
greatly appreciated.

Please spread the word about our
school. If you know anyone who
might be interested, please give me their
contact information and I will give it to
Bob Cohn so he can contact them.

Please feel free to contact me with any
questions or suggestions.

B'Shalom,

Madeleine Lewis
Lead Teacher
ATCEdDirector@gmail.com

Sylvia Bloomenthal and Sheila Sharad, in loving memory
of their sister Harriet Risman

Tina and Arthur Mallock, in loving memory of
Rose Leppo

Tina and Arthur Mallock, in loving memory of
Beverly Ringel

Stacy and Howard Andler, in loving memory of
Eleanor Andler

Stacy and Howard Andler, in loving memory of
Samuel Blum

Donations received after December 20th will be
acknowledged in the next issue.

High Holiday Prayer Book
Dedication Fund

Levy Chapel Fund
Ross London

Carol and Harry Savas

Lesley and Bob Bornstein, in memory of Anita Wolfson

Mazel Tov
 Lynne and Ed Rosenbloom, on the

engagement of their daughter
Jesica Marshall to
Ryan Monahan

Sandy Stogel, on her 85th Birthday

Sheryl and Uri Radbil, on the
marriage of Tomer and Dorin

mailto:atceddirector@gmail.com
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ATC  Annual
Welcome

Back
Cook-out

A moooving experience

mailto:atceddirector@gmail.com
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Shabbat VaYigash
Friday January 3

  Candle lighting............................................4:06 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday January 4
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:12 PM

Fast of the 10th of Tevet
 Tuesday January 7

Fast begins 6:00 AM and ends at 5:15 PM

Shabbat VaYechi
Friday January 10

  Candle lighting............................................4:13 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday January 11
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:19 PM

Shabbat Shemot
Friday January 17

  Candle lighting............................................4:21 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday January 18
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:26 PM

Shabbat Va'era
Friday January 24

  Candle lighting............................................4:30 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday January 25
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:34 PM

Shabbat Bo
Friday January 31

  Candle lighting............................................4:39 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday February 1
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:43 PM

Shabbat Shira/BeShallach
Friday February 7

  Candle lighting............................................4:48 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday February 8
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:51 PM

Tu B'Shevat/Jewish New Year for Trees
 Monday February 10

Shabbat Yitro
Friday February 14

  Candle lighting............................................4:57 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday February 15
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................5:59 PM

Shabbat Shekalim/Mishpatim
Friday February 21

  Candle lighting............................................5:06 PM
  Kabbalat.......................................................7:30 PM

Saturday February 22
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................6:08 PM

Shabbat Terumah
Friday February 28

  Candle lighting............................................5:14 PM
  Kabbalat Shabbat.........................................7:30 PM

Saturday February 29
  Tefillah.........................................................9:30 AM
  Havdalah......................................................6:16 PM

January-February Calendar

A Call to Minyan – We Need You!

Please do not forget the continuing need of our Minyan.
Minyanim are held Sunday at 9 AM, Monday through
Thursday at 7:30 PM. Shabbat Services begin at 7:30
PM on Friday (unless otherwise indicated) and Saturday
morning at 9:30 AM.
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Marshall Katler’s etrog plant is several
years old. Yes, it is an etrog plant

Planting Etrog Seeds
Our students planted seeds from the etrogim for

Sukkot. We placed two seeds into planter pots. Mr.
Katler explained it may take a few days, weeks, or

months to grow.
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Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Tina and Arthur Mallock, in memory of Enid Mallock

Linda and Everett Levenson, in memory of father,
Burton Levenson

Millie Berman, in honor of the naming of great
granddaughter, Leah Thelma Belitch

The Rabinovitz family, in honor of the naming of
granddaughter and niece, Leah Thelma Belitch

Tina and Arthur Mallock, in  memory of Rose Leppo

Nessa and Steve Wilensky, in memory of Rose Leppo

Dale Appel, in memory of Rose Leppo

Suzanne and Jeff Blacker, in memory of Rose Leppo

Toby and Robert Abrams, in memory of Rose Leppo

Diane and Bob Cohn, in memory of Rose Leppo

Susan and David Bernstein, in memory of Rose Leppo

Ina and Gary Winer, in memory of Rose Leppo

Nancy Camfora, in memory of Rose Leppo

Deanna and Michael Russell, in memory of
Sally and Louis Rubin

Johanna Skilling, with thanks

Ina and Gary Winer, with thanks for the visits and phone
calls these past few weeks

Donna and Paul Rosenblatt, in memory of
Morris Moskowitz

Donna and Paul Rosenblatt, in memory of Ruth Rosenblatt

Larry Perlmutter, in memory of Nathan Perlmutter

Marge and Allan Slotnick, in memory of Gertrude Slotnick

Carol and Sam Denbo, in memory of Jacob Denbo

Carol and Sam Denbo, in memory of Eugene Denbo

Rona and Steve Baker, in memory of Reva Reinstein

Irene and Richard Goldman, in memory of Mary Tutun

Myrna and Bob Lipsky, in memory of Clara Cohen

Robert Rubin, in memory of Louis Rubin

Lila and Michael Vodkin, in memory of beloved brother
and sister, Larry and Linda Vodkin

Margie and Warren Freshman, in memory of beloved
father, Maurice Gold, and mother, Harriet Freshman

Ina and Gary Winer, in memory of beloved father,
Tedd Cohen

Ina and Gary Winer, in memory of beloved father,
Sam Winer

Susan and Norm Gotshalk, in memory of Abram Green

From the family of Millie Berman, with great thanks

Jeff Komrower, in memory of beloved mother,
Beverly Ringel

Donations received after December 20th will be
acknowledged in the next issue.
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Our Rabbi Gerson and Temple Beth Emunah

South Area Religious School

Opening Day
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 SOMETHING FOR EVERY JEWISH OCCASION!

The Judaica Shoppe is now open by appointment.
 This is a great place to shop for all

your bar and bat mitzvah needs as well as for
gifts, holiday items, and the other beautiful things

on display in the showcase in the lobby.
Contact Sandy Stogel (M_Stogel0101@msn.com)

or Lynne Rosenbloom for information and an appointment.
Sandy is also at ATC most Tuesday mornings.

Come by and check out
our new merchandise!

ATC Sisterhood Judaica Shoppe
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Thank you for the evening’s
entertainment by the Foxboro

High School Jazz Combo

Sisterhood
Paid Up Supper

November 8
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A Call to Minyan – We Need You!

Please do not forget the continuing need of our Minyan.
Minyanim are held Sunday at 9 AM, Monday through
Thursday at 7:30 PM. Shabbat Services begin at 7:30
PM on Friday (unless otherwise indicated) and Saturday
morning at 9:30 AM.

Mah Jongg Fundraiser
2020 Cards

Order early and order extra for family and friends

DEADLINE IS JANUARY 15, 2020
CARDS WILL BE MAILED TO EACH INDIVIDUAL

Please Print
Name: ____________________________________________
Address: _________________________________________
City:  ________________ State: _______Zip:__________
Email: _____________________________________________
Phone: H:___________________Cell:___________________
Standard #: ________________ X $8 each    $________
Large Print #: _________________X $9 each      $_______
Make Checks out to:

Rabbi Gerson South Area Religious School (RGSARS)

Mail to:
Helayne Magier

28 Cherrywood Drive
Stoughton, MA 02072

781-344-7566
Any questions please contact Helayne

Condolences
Our sympathies are with…

The Leppo family, on the loss of devoted mother and
grandmother, Rose Leppo
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Sisterhood Rummage Sale
Fall 2019

Thank you to all our
our volunteers!
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Hap and Beverly Leven, in memory
of Ethel Waxman

Hap and Beverly Leven, in memory
of Claire Leven

Hap and Beverly Leven, in memory
of Vicki Waxman

Elaine Robinson, in memory of
Ruth Robinson

Stanley G. Levine, in memory of
Irving Levine

Howard and Cheryl Bloom

Charles Goodman, in memory of
Barnett Interest, Rose Interest, and
Israel Soolman

Lynda Levine, in memory of
J. Levine

C. Ben Lofchie

Lynne and Ed Rosenbloom, in honor
of Sandy Stogel’s 85th Birthday

Lynne and Ed Rosenbloom,
in honor of the engagement of
Jesica and Ryan

Milton Rosenthal, in memory of
Mollie Meyerhoff and
Judy Bradley

Ron Shufrin

Michael J. Tesler

Ronald Gorin

Sydni Smith

David and Nancy Steinberg

Jackie and Alan Olans

Marv Asnes

Fred and Sondra Sussman

Arthur and Tina Mallock

Madeline Lewis

David Bernstein

Sherryl Radbil

Richard Sandler

Kimberli and Dean Thornton

Martin and Marilyn Franklin, in
honor of the wedding of Tomer
and Dorin Radbil

Janna and Lawrence Gabel, in
memory of William Gabel

Warren and Linda Keller, in memory
of Marilyn Mirliss

Warren and Linda Keller, in memory
of Harry Keller

Donations

Donations received after December 20th will be acknowledged in the next issue.

5th Annual Holiday (Christmas) Festivities
On December 15, 2019, ATC hosted its 5th Annual
Holiday (Christmas) Festivities event that was, once again,
a huge success.  Everyone enjoyed the music and singing
provided by Pastor and Mrs. Hopkins and the children had
fun watching the Shriner's Clowns make balloon figures;
having their faces painted; and coloring at the Arts and
Crafts table.  Another highlight was shopping in our Gently
Used Room of toys and clothes where the families could
take whatever they wanted.  After a delicious turkey dinner
prepared by Bob Bornstein and his crew, we all waited for
Santa who arrived on a fire engine, escorted by police
cruisers and more fire trucks with sirens blaring.  Once
inside, each family visited with Santa and took pictures.
The children got gift bags filled to the brim with presents
and stockings that were stuffed with goodies.  Parents also
were given gift bags that were filled with a variety of items
for the family to enjoy, including a $25.00 gift card to Stop
and Shop and other certificates to local eating
establishments.  And as a parting gift, each family was
given a fully cooked frozen turkey with all the sides to
enjoy later.

We are very fortunate that the ATC family and Stoughton
businesses are such giving communities.  Thank you to all
who volunteered their time and helped in many ways for
this event.  Thank you to those who "adopted" a child and
gave donations.  Thank you to all (too many to name) for
all you have done.

Thank you,

Diane, Bob, and Helayne
Your Committee Chairs
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MONDAY NIGHT DOORS OPEN
4:30 PM

GAMES START
6:30 PM

MEALS, DRINKS, and SNACKS ARE AVAILABLE

NO OUTSIDE FOOD OR DRINKS ALLOWED

PROGRESSIVE JACKPOTS UP TO $3,000
DOOR PRIZES  • WINNER TAKE ALL

50/50 GAMES

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK AT ATC BINGO

Each month ATC is
asked to donate specific
food items to Jewish
Family and Children
Services (JF&CS) Family
Table (FT).  FT helps
supports hundreds of

families in MA, and our donations go directly to supporting
about 50 families in the local South Shore area.  I personally
volunteer each month at B'nai Tikvah, the local distribution
site, and have seen the enormous good this does in helping
families manage through difficult times.

I want to thank those who contributed this past year, and
also implore all congregants to support FT in the new  year
as it's a great way to make a positive impact for local Jewish
families.  Look for my monthly emails for more details.

ATC will also be doing a food drive for the Ilse Marks
Food Pantry in Stoughton in conjunction with Purim this
coming March 9th.   It's part of our obligation and tradition
of Matanot La'evyonim to give gifts to the poor during
Purim.   We will be sending out further communication on
specifics prior to Purim.

Eliot Rosen

Jewish Family Table
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January Yahrzeit Calendar
January 1
 Marilyn Mirliss
 Susan Rosenbloom

January 3
 William Harry Gammerman
 Louis Kisner
 Arnold Lipshires

January 4
 David Harfield
 Clarry Ossen
 Melvin Prigot
 Betty Shapiro
 Bessie Stacey
 Mary Wittenberg

January 5
 Louis Kay
 Leonard Miller
 Arthur Sharrow

January 6
 Harry Barson
 Michele Koretz-Lester

January 8
 Lawrence Russel Kravetz
 Samuel Randall

January 9
 John Borstell
 Sarah Jacobs
 Eli Kaminsky

January 11
 Daniel Moskovitz
 Jacob Ruderman

January 12
 Louis Borr
 Mayer Cretu
 Feyga Fisher
 Arthur Karp

January 13
 Rose Barsen
 William Gabel
 Marla Lustbader
 Norman Siegel

January 14
 Bessie Corr
 John Lefkovith
 James Savas

January 15
 Edith W. Davis
 Rhoda L. Koritz
 Paula Landy
 Rose Paine
 Leo Sandler

January 16
 Melvin H. Bloom
 David Feinstein
 Thomas Fisher
 Hilda R. Policow
 Gertrude Silverman

January 17
 Rae Cohen
 Paul Kaufman
 Phyllis Shulman
 Sarah M. Westerman

January 18
 Gertrude Horgick
 Harry Keller

January 19
 Rebecca Barbell
 Jack Shulman
 Eva Snyder
 Yetta Steingart

January 20
 Alane Mae Freshman

January 21
 Harold Sandler

January 22
 Samuel Elliot Freshman
 Pearl Kramer
 Claire Stuart Nudelman
 Barbara Triber Silverman
 Max Waxman

January 23
 Celia Gotshalk
 Coleman Katz
 Elizabeth Williams

January 24
 Lois Levy
 Bernard Rubenstein

January 25
 Morris Perry
 Gretta Potter
 Rosalyn Sandler

January 26
 Anita Glickman
 Robert Gold
 Joseph Lipshires

January 27
 Anne Fisher
 Jeff Lewis
 Eleanor Libby
 Harry Norris
 Mildred Seltzer
 Linda Sheff

January 28
 Solomon Jacobs

January 29
 Charles Gabriel
 Steven Goldberg
 Abraham Joseph Liansky
 Anne Saperstein
 Renee Toochin

January 30
 Rabbi Eric Lowenthal
 Thelma Wilensky

January 31
 Myer Bernstein
 Anna Bornstein
 Herbert W. Rich
 Adam Slotnick
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February 1
 Bella Drukman
 Alexandra Fisher
 George Potter
 Hyman Stickler
 Louis Tattlebaum

February 2
 Irving Bromberg
 Nathan Chmara
 Herbert L. Weinstein

February 3
 Harry Paskind
 Richard Robinson

February 5
 Donald Nesmith

February 6
 Helen Jacobs
 Mildred Koplan
 Marion Speyer

February 7
 Fannie Goldstein
 Hyman Kominsky
 Julius Olstein

February 8
 Solomon W. Kramer
 Stanley Myerow
 Lillian Shefshick
 Gloria Stroll
 David Swerdlick
 Matilda Wolf

February 9
 Samuel W. Barbell
 Jacob Obelsky
 Jerome Sallerson

February 10
 Eugene Gianelly
 Yushuo Niyazova
 Edith Popper
 Ruth Tapper

February 11
 Nathan Flanzer
 Helen Kahn
 Mary "Mamie" B.
     Manevitch Shultz
 Harriet Spivack Kay

February 12
 Sidney D. Nadler
 Lawrence Saul Rivkin
 Jacob Smith
 Muriel Yoffa

February 13
 Morris Andelman
 Jeff Carlton
 Sima Ilyayeva

February 14
 Sonia Carson
 Jene Grossman
 Charlotte Lerner
 Rose Sadow
 Betty Schwartz

February 15
 Rose Kaufman
 Harold Mallock
 Edward Opper
 Samuel Rosenthal

February 16
 Isadore Crane
 Elliot Goldberg
 Rose Lofchie
 John Mortadella

February 17
 Aaron Harpel
 Elizabeth Kitsis
 Sara Levenson
 Sarah Rubin

February 18
 Joseph Baker

February 19
 Abraham Avidon
 Esther Feldman

February 20
 Stanley Dorsky
 Rabbi Henry Gerson
 Jeffrey Eric Levitz

February 21
 Charles Chapman
 Jack Novin
 Dr. Celia Schulhoff

February 22
 Ruth Savage

February 23
 Freda Erdunast
 Michael Guarino, Jr.
 Sadie Raphel
 Martin Zelbow

February 24
 Abraham Kramer

February 25
 Florence Bahm
 Hannah Goodman
 Gertrude Goodman
 Hyman Kaminsky
 Arthur Lifsitz
 Bessie Olstein
 Pearl C. Weinstein
 Golda Wish

February 26
 Rita Saffer
 Edward A. Sandler
 Rose Smith
 Esther R. Sussman

February 27
 Francine Metrick

February 28
 Hana Faer
 Evelyn Figure
 Gertrude Kramer
 Lillian Norris
 Maurice H. Saval
 Linda Sylvia

February 29
 Dianne Greenfield
 Helen Heller
 Bessie Hesed
 George Hoffstein

February Yahrzeit Calendar
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TIME VALUE

Board of Directors Meetings:                    Wednesday, January 8, at 7:30 PM
                                                                      Wednesday, February 12, at 7:30 PM

1/20 Books and Bagels
1/26 Mah Jongg
1/31 Friday Night Out
2/9 School Tu B’Shevat
   Seder
2/19 Red Cross Blood Drive
2/28 Friday Night Out
3/7 Trivia Night


